
 
 

About the Arizona School Facilities Board 
Created in 1998, the Arizona School Facilities Board (AZSFB) is a cabinet-level, state-government agency managing $350 Million in state funding 
appropriated for K-12 school district facilities. The 10-member board meets monthly to grant financing for new school construction and funding to 
renew existing school facilities. AZSFB staff is a partner and advocate for school districts in facilitating successful grant requests. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Paul G. Bakalis, AIA, NCARB 
Executive Director 

 
June 4, 2019                                                                CONTACT: Dave Cherry - Public Information Officer 
                                                                                                                                                  dcherry@azsfb.gov 
                                                                                                                                                             602-542-6003 
 

 
 
To:       School District Personnel 
 
From:  Arizona School Facilities Board Staff 
 
RE:      Advocating for Districts – Cartwright Elementary  
 
Thanks to Cartwright Elementary School District for letting us know our “assistance has been an 
invaluable asset to our District” regarding a roofing project at Glenn L. Downs school. 
 
The School Facilities Board approved the assessment phase in December 2017 but the design phase 
stalled for about a year. By partnering with SFB Liaison Stephanie Vassar, Cartwright was able to get 
the design phase moving again and a Board approval in January 2019 for $27,000. The design has 
since been completed and the roofing project is back on track. 
 
This is our ‘value proposition’ at work. How can we bring value to you? 
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